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Welcome, Kia Ora…… 
 
Our newsletter hits the road literally as we just roll 
over day light saving! It has been a quick yet wet 
winter and the environment has paid its toll on our 
roads around the region. There has been a 
significant focus on the infrastructure and the 
challenges we are faced with namely the limited 
budget that is available for maintenance and 
repairs. The industry is working alongside GDC 
and Tairawhiti Roads to ensure the best result is 
achieved through the incoming new government. 
There is the Integrated Transport Priority Plan that 
will  

• Will take until the end of the year to 
complete 

• Will identify key routes and whether funding 
is right 

• Will prioritise routes and help to target 
investment in the network 

• The recommendations will inform the 2018 
Long Term Plan and Regional Transport 
Long Term Plan. 

 
I take this moment to acknowledge our thoughts 
and condolences which go out to the families and 
whanau of the three fatalities that we have had in 
Eastland this year. We focus on the Stand Up, 
Speak Out for Safety campaign that is available 
through Safetree and encourage tool-box meetings 
to constantly repeat these valuable messages. We 
want everyone to come home every day! 
Roll on summer months and long evenings 
Prue Younger, CEO    
 

 www.facebook.com/www.eastlandwood.co.nz/  

A&P Spring Show 2017 
 
Yes it’s that time of the year, next month is 
the Gisborne Show October 13-14.  
Eastland Wood Council are SILVER sponsors 
of the event and are proud to sponsor the 
Forestry Trail Competition – grab your flyer 
for your family and be into win on the day. 
 

 
 
Its where you need to be!!! 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Drug & Alcohol Register 
 

Eastland Wood Council maintain a Drug & Alcohol 

register which records employees who have 
tested positive. The intention of the register is 
that employees who have tested positive are 
known about and can be monitored and 
managed, even if they change employers. Repeat 
offenders are able to be excluded from the 
workforce. This works via employees who have 
tested positive being recorded on a confidential 
register. Employers check to see if potential 
employees are on the register, and if they are, 
they may not be able to work in an EWC member 
forest or conditions will apply. 

 

Eastland Wood Council D & A Policy: 
EWC has a Drug and Alcohol Policy. The latest 
version is dated 9th February 2017 and is available 
on our website. This policy applies to all 
Employees, Contractors and Visitors engaged 
directly or indirectly by an EWC Member, 
whenever they are at the Member’s Workplace or 
conducting the business of a Member. This policy 
is the minimum standard/benchmark to which the 
Members of EWC have agreed to apply Alcohol 
and Other Drugs testing within the workplace.  
Each Member may at its own discretion and as 
cited by EWC, apply a higher standard, than that 
prescribed here.   
The Aim of the Policy is to provide and promote a 
workplace free from alcohol and other drugs. It 
then contains the details of how this will be 
achieved. 
 
Register Process: 
The Drug and Alcohol Register is maintained by 
the Drug & Alcohol Manager of the Eastland Wood 
Council, currently the Chief Executive. The D&A 
Manager will deal only with appointed D&A 
Officers from each of the EWC member 
organisations so as to maintain integrity and 
confidentiality. 
If an employee tests positive, that result will be 
forwarded to the Drug & Alcohol Manager of the 
Eastland Wood Council and the name will be 
entered onto the register.  
 
 

 

 

 

 

This fact will be advised to the individual as part 
of the informed consent process.  The register 
does have a secure access password applied on 
the file to ensure greater confidentiality. 
 
Employers need to check with the Drug & 
Alcohol Manager, via their D&A Officer whether 
potential new employees are on the register. 
Information required is employer, full name of 
potential employee and date of birth. 
 
The Drug & Alcohol Manager will respond within 
24 hours with whether the person is on the 
register, and if so, when they tested positive. 
Names are held on the register for five years. 
 
Positive Tests: 
If an employee tests positive, they have the 
option of rehabilitation and follow up testing. If 
they refuse, this results in serious misconduct 
and the disciplinary action is likely to be 
dismissal. 
If they wish to remain working, they need to 
satisfactorily complete an assessment and 
counselling/rehabilitation and undergo follow up 
random testing at a rate of six tests per year for 
two years. 
 
A second positive test within the two-year 
period will result in serious misconduct and the 
disciplinary action is likely to be dismissal. 
 

This is the minimum standard 
for EWC members, some may 
wish to have zero tolerance. 

 
For any queries, contact the Drug and Alcohol 
Manager as below. 
 
Drug & Alcohol Manager of the Eastland 
Wood Council 
Prue Younger, CEO Eastland Wood Council 
021 2765484 
 
 
  
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 Forestry for Life  

Watch for the next publications in the Gisborne 

Herald, last Wednesday of each month – contact 

them if you are keen to support with advertising. 

SEPTEMBER 2017 Environment 

OCTOBER 2017 Training & Careers 

Stand-up, Speak-up for Safety 
 
This resource supports forestry businesses to 
hold Stand-up, Speak-up for Safety meetings 
before work starts each week.  Safetree is 
calling on the industry to hold these meetings 
in response to recent fatalities. Everyone has 
a role to play in safety. So we want everyone 
to get involved – forest owners, managers, 
contractors and crews. Workers know better 
than anyone what’s happening on-site. 
Talking to them is a great way to catch 
problems before they turn into incidents. But 
safety’s not just about workers. Managers 
have a big influence too, because they set 
expectations and contractual arrangements. 
So, everyone needs to be in the conversation. 
 
Below are three topics you can talk about at 
your safety meetings. Take the information 
and share it with people at the meeting. Or 
just read it out to people, then ask them to 
discuss the questions.  
 

1. Let’s talk about critical risks  

Most forestry deaths and serious injuries 
are caused by five things; tree felling, 
breaking out/extraction, vehicles, 
processes on the skid site and 
maintenance issues. There are five critical 
defences to protect against these risks. 
They are:  

Planning – for the block and for the 
day  
Communication – what’s the plan, 
does everyone know it, is it working, 
has anything changed?  
Separation – either distance (2 tree 
lengths, safe retreat), or time (not 
doing work activities at the same time)  
Competency – people doing the work 
have the right mix of training, skills 
and experience to do the job well  
Emergency response – there is a 
well-practised response if anyone does 
get hurt.  
 
At your meetings talk about:  
1 Which of the five critical defences 
are we good at? Let’s acknowledge 
and share the good practice.  
2 Where can we get better?  
3 What’s needed for that to happen, and who 
needs to be involved? 

   At your meetings talk about:  
1. Which of the five critical defences 
are we good at? Let’s acknowledge 
and share the good practice.  
2. Where can we get better?  
3. What’s needed for that to happen, 
and who needs to be involved? 
 

2. Let’s talk about coping with the 

conditions  

We’re getting close to the end of a long, 

hard winter – that’s left many forestry 

crews worn down and forestry sites 

sodden. Tired workers and difficult 

conditions increase the risk of lapses and 

injuries.  

 

At your meetings talk about:  

4. Is there a way to change the work 
to take account of the conditions?  
5. Are the work targets still realistic 
given the weather?  
6. Is anyone worn out, needing help?  

 
3. Let’s talk about how to build a 

safe, successful business  

We can learn from incidents. But we can 

also learn a lot from why things go right 

most days, and what’s needed to make 

sure that happens every day.  

 

At your meetings talk about:  

7. A good work day where everything 
went well? What happened that day?  
8. What do you need most to be 
successful in your work? How do we 
help you to get the right resources for 
the job?  
9. What does the best crew look like? 
What do they do? How do they work? 

 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Careers and Training Promotion 
We have spent a good part of the last 6 months 
putting together a very comprehensive Guide to 
Forestry and two promotional videos that 
showcase how diverse our processes and 
industry is. The package has come together 
really well and we thank those involved and 
NZFOA for supporting the project with funding. 
Our intention is to take it to the high schools 
and promote the industry to school leavers and 
use for the purposes of educating the 
community and local government organisations. 
Check them out on our website: 
http://eastlandwood.co.nz/reports/news/ 
 

     

 
 

https://www.ruraldelivery.net.nz/stories/East-
Coast-Forestry 

 

Featuring is Iain McInnes, the Regional 
Manager for Earnslaw One and talks about the 
Chinese market and he says demand is strong 
from Asia – especially in China. He says its ‘go 
go go.’ But also acknowledges there is a risk 
associated with demand coming from only one 
major market.  
Chris Hurring is a forestry contractor who first 
started working for Earnslaw One in 1991 in the 
South Island and has been on the East Coast 
since 2006. He has consistently been a top 
producer, measured by how good his “value 
recovery” is as well as quality, training, health 
and safety, and environmental management.  

Announcing 2018 Dates 
for Eastland Wood 

Council Forestry Awards 
 
Nov 1, 2017   Nominations Open  

March 31, 2018   Nominations close  

April 2018    Judging  

May 18, 2018   Awards Dinner 

 

http://eastlandwood.co.nz/reports/news/
https://www.ruraldelivery.net.nz/stories/East-Coast-Forestry
https://www.ruraldelivery.net.nz/stories/East-Coast-Forestry

